REPORT ON POLICE OMBUDSMAN

The Northern Ireland Office has written to the Director of the Committee on the Administration of Justice (CAJ), Mr Mike Ritchie, to correct inaccuracies contained in their recent report entitled ‘Human Rights and Dealing with Historic Cases – a Review of the Office of the Police Ombudsman for Northern Ireland’. 
The letter states, in particular, that:

· No additional criterion was added at any stage during the process to appoint a new Police Ombudsman for Northern Ireland in 2007. 

· Security vetting for the successful candidate was initiated in September 2007, not November 2007, and was completed prior to the candidate taking up post. 

· The panel was chaired by the then Permanent Secretary of the Northern Ireland Office.

The competition to appoint the Police Ombudsman in 2007 was fully compliant with the Office of the Commissioner for Public Appointments (OCPA) Code of Practice. A Northern Ireland Civil Service Commissioner and a representative from the Office of the Commissioner for Public Appointments (OCPA) were involved throughout the appointment process. The independent OCPA assessor certified his satisfaction that the competition confirmed with the requirements of the OCPA Code of Practice and signed a validation certificate to this effect. 

